Special Meeting of the Barre City Council Held March 19, 2014

The Special Meeting of the Barre City Council was called to order by Mayor Thomas Lauzon at 7:00 PM at Alumni Hall in the Barre Civic Center complex. In attendance were: From Ward I, Councilor Charles Dindo; and from Ward II, Councilors Michael Boutin and Michael Smith. Also in attendance were the following City staff members:

- City Manager Steve Mackenzie
- City Clerk/Treasurer Carol Dawes
- City Engineer Reg Abare
- City Planning Director Michael Miller
- City Police and Fire Chief Tim Bombardier
- Deputy Police Chief Andy Marceau
- Assistant to City Manager/HR Administrator Rikk Taft

There were also approximately 30 people in attendance.

Mayor Lauzon opened the meeting and said this is a public forum to discuss recent changes in downtown parking. The Mayor outlined the history of recent development projects and the related parking considerations.

Mr. Miller reported on recent parking censuses and the current usage of the eight public parking lots throughout the downtown.

Manager Mackenzie spoke of plans to expand and enhance parking over the next 12-36 months.

Mayor Lauzon opened the floor. There followed a number of questions and comments from the public, related to the issues of parking throughout the downtown.

Mayor Lauzon adjourned the Special Council Meeting at 8:45 PM.

There is no audio recording of the Special Council Meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn S. Dawes, City Clerk/Treasurer